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It’s the first day of Daylight Savings Time and there is not just one brave soul on 
the water, but several.  It’s an all-sports lake and on this day we saw ALL of them 
in action, from waterskiing, wakeboarding and fishing, to kayaking and 
cruising.  I cannot remember a year when there’s been this much nice weather 
and activity so early in the season in Michigan.  I’m sure enjoying it and hope you 
are too!     
  
Our Seamanship course begins on Tuesday, April 17.  If it’s been a number of 
years since you last took this course, please consider signing up for it again or 
for the first time if you’ve not taken it.  It’s had a major revision and if your boating 
skills have maybe become a bit water-logged, this presents a great opportunity 
to learn from the new course and re-gain solid confidence on the water, whether 
you’re at the helm or a mate - just in time for the summer season.  
 
Our General Meeting on April 12th will be held at Sundance Grill in Downtown 
Grand Rapids where our AO, Jim Kearns, AP will share his knowledge of the 
United States Coast Guard Auxiliary and its role, missions, programs, locations, 
etc around Lake Michigan.  Jim has been a USCG Aux member for many years 
and is active at the District level.  In case you’re not aware, United States Power 
Squadrons and the U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary signed an agreement during the 
Auxiliary’s national conference on August 27th 2011 to broaden their cooperation 
in vessel examinations, public affairs and education.  I think Jim’s presentation will 
enlighten us at the squadron level to give us a foundation so that we may begin a 
journey of cooperation.  Please come out and join us - I hope to see you there!   
 
THANKS for your support! 
 
Curt 

 
                             View from the Deck of 

          Commander 
                                           Curt Campbell, AP  

                                 
                       as Wake boarders, Water-skiers and Fishing Boats Zoom By 
                                                                                                                                      
                                                                                                                                              April 2012 
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From the sun-drenched “desk” of the Exec… 
 
Spring is coming to Michigan!  And just in time for most boaters. Soon, the scrubbing and 
polishing will begin in earnest as we prepare our boats for the water.  How about having your 
boat examined with a Vessel Safety Check?  Make sure your boat is ready for a summer of fun 
and safe boating. Contact Diane Stehouwer now to request a VSC.  Better yet, how about signing 
up to become a certified Vessel Examiner?  Check with Diane…she can help you out with that, 
too.  Events will be scheduled at area marinas and all VE’s will be out in force to help make sure 
boats are safe for a summer of fun.   
 
Speaking of VSC’s, I had the opportunity to inspect the Blue Line at Port Sanibel Marina, Fort 
Myers, FL this week (writing in mid-March for the April issue).  It is almost surreal to see the Blue 
Line flanked by palm trees.  She passed with flying colors and now bears the distinctive decal for 
2012.  The Redder’s are doing well and have enjoyed an extended stay in this part of Florida as 
part of their Great Loop cruise.  We were able to attend the Ft Myers Beach Shrimp Festival and 
Parade together. This event is sponsored by the local Lions Club with the aid of numerous other 
Lions Clubs in the area. We topped off the festivities with a great boiled Florida pink shrimp lunch 
put on by the Lions.  We missed the 0900 closing of the bridge to the island by only a few blocks 
(my fault) so we parked and walked the distance over and back.   
 
We have traveled for about a month and our road trip has included Lincoln’s Presidential Museum 
in Springfield, IL, a stop and tour at the USS Alabama in Mobile and a visit to the Naval Air 
Museum at NAS Pensacola (put this one on your bucket list).  The museum includes aircraft from 
the beginning days of flight to present and some are the only remaining planes of their model.  It 
also includes a display of a life raft (see, it is related to boating) used by three airmen who went 
down in the Pacific during the war.  They survived on fish, birds and rain water for 34 days 
before being rescued.  Their weapon rusted out in three days, as did their multi-purpose knife. 
We traveled down the East Coast of Florida to stay in Key West, which included spending an 
enjoyable time with Greg and Sue Young from the squadron. On the trip back from Key West, we 
enjoyed a lunch visit with P/C Pete and Pam Anast in Islamorada. We journeyed across FL and 
enjoyed an airboat ride in the Everglades (the skipper stuck the boat in the grass and I ran the 
boat while he jumped into the grass and water to help push us off…great fun!).  I wasn’t too 
anxious to stick my Topsiders in that mud. And finally, a more relaxing time here on Sanibel 
Island and Ft Myers Beaches.   
 
But, as our vacation nears an end, so does the Michigan winter.  We get ready to trade Florida 
beaches for the beaches of West Michigan, and it’s time again to think about all things boating.  
Take the time to visit the remaining ABC Safe Boating classes, especially on the all-important 
fourth nights.  Get your boat ready for the water.  It’s a great excuse to add that one piece of 
“necessary” equipment.  Come to a monthly squadron meeting before the summer break and 
visit with squadron friends…and if you are a newer or inactive member, make new friends.  Invite 
a friend to join the squadron.   
 
 
 
 
                 Well tanned and “rested”, 
                 Lt/C Dave Brinks 
                 XO@grsps.org  
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Safety Article 

Dakota Hewlett 

Boating and Aquatic Invasive Species 

 Today we are going away from boating safety and focusing on environmental safety in 
order to secure our future on the water.  It’s no doubt, Michigan is the best place to be to enjoy 
the Great Lakes.  We have 3,300 miles of shoreline on four of the five Great Lakes, 35,000 miles 
of navigable streams, more than 11,000 inland lakes and thousands of square miles of wetlands. 
No wonder we are the ‘‘water wonderland.”  Our freshwater bodies are home to hundreds of 
species of fish, waterfowl and plants.  Aquatic invasive species have long been recognized as a 
serious threat to the United States. According to Cornell University research, introduced species 
of animals and plants cost the U.S. economy at least $148 billion a year.  Invasive aquatic plants 
and animals jeopardize the future of Michigan waters.  There is good news though, recently, after 
much research, Galerucella beetles have been introduced to fight the invasive Purple Loosestrife.  
Research is being done at Notre Dame to find a biological way to control the invasive 
Phragmites but much is left unsaid about the aquatic invasives that we boaters deal with. 
 The Round Goby, Eurasian Ruffe, Zebra and Quagga mussels and others have infiltrated 
into our great lakes.  With the Asian Card knocking at the door many fishermen are worried 
about the ensuing damage to the sport fishing industry.  Michigan’s boaters have the 
responsibility to protect our waters.  Whether it’s writing to your State or National Legislators or 
volunteering to help the effort to eradicate these species we all can help.  Let’s also remember 
the basics: 

 Clean your boat and equipment of plant matter and mussels before transporting 
 Report serious problems to the DNR, DEQ or appropriate authority 
 Don’t throw the Goby your grandson just caught back into the water, get rid of it 
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U N I T E D   S T A T E S   P O W E R   S Q U A D R O N S 

SAIL and POWER BOATING 

GRAND RAPIDS 
SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 

1620 Olson St., N.E., Grand Rapids, MI 49503 
Email:  info@grsps.org 

Website:   www.grsps.org 
 

 

 
General Meeting Invitation 

 

Thursday, April 12, 2012 
Cocktails at 1830 (6:30 PM) - Dinner at 1900 

 

Sundance Grill 
40 Pearl St NW, Grand Rapids, MI 49534 Tel: (616) 776-1616 

Parking (around corner) on Ottawa Avenue $3.00 or street parking at meters is free (after 5 PM) 
 

Followed by 
 

“USCG Auxiliary Presentation by Jim Kearns” 
 

Our AO, Jim Kearns, AP will share his knowledge of the United States Coast Guard Auxiliary 
and its role, missions, programs, locations, etc around Lake Michigan.  Jim has been a USCG 

Auxiliary member for many years and is active at the District level.  
   
 

 All Dinners $12.00 + Beverages, Tax & 18% Gratuity.  Individual tabs 
 Selection: (choose at time of order at the meeting) 

o Grilled Tilapia - A lightly seasoned, Tilapia fillet topped with our homemade pineapple-
peppadew salsa. Served with Sedona rice and grilled asparagus   

o Grilled Mahi Mahi Tacos - Grilled Cajun Mahi-Mahi, shredded cabbage, Jack & Cheddar cheese 
wrapped in flour tortillas. Served with tartar sauce, pico de gallo and Sedona rice 

o Sundance Surf-N-Turf - A lean, juicy 8 oz. sizzler grilled to order and topped with our hand-
battered and deep-fried asparagus spears, Maryland blue lump crab, Hollandaise sauce and a 
light sprinkle of chili powder. Served with sides of southwest veggies and chipotle spuds 

o Grouper Fish & Chips - A hand breaded grouper fillet served with french fries, tortilla cole slaw, 
tartar sauce and malt vinegar 

 
We hope you will be able to join us! 

 
Please call Curt Campbell at 616-891-3500 or email Curt at:  

curtcampbell@chartermi.net to reserve your space. 
Include your name, number attending and phone number (if calling). 
Please make your reservations by:   

Monday, April 9, 2012. 
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Seamanship
This Seamanship course is a natural next step after America’s Boating 

Course in building a foundation for confidence and competence for safe and 
enjoyable boating on the water.

 
Learn:    basic “deck officer” seamanship,

handling and maneuvering a vessel, either sail or power,

under various conditions including close quarters and open water operations 

and emergencies, and safe operation in waters of Canada and Mexico

marlinspike (basic knots and ropes), 

anchoring and rafting up, 

basic boat care and maintenance, 

nautical customs and etiquette.

WHEN: Tuesdays, beginning 17April, for 7 weeks 

INSTRUCTOR:  Jim Kearns 

WHERE:  LACKS ENTERPRISES TRAINING ROOM 

  4090 BARDEN SE 

REGISTER:  Dan Rightmire, SEO@grsps.org 
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BOATING SAFETY CLASSES 
 

 

March:       Valleywood Middle School, 1110 50th St SE, 

Mondays from March 5, 4th Night 26 Mar.  Course Administrators Rob 
Hewlett and Gary Harkins 

 

April:       Rockford High School Freshman 
Center, 4500 Kroes St Rockford, Mondays from March 12, 4th Night 
9 Apr. Course Administrator Bob Rehkopf 

 

West Marine, 2975 28th St SE, Wednesdays from 18 April, 

4th Night 9 May.  Course Administrator Available (Contact SEO) 

 

May:  Action Water Sports, 4155 32nd Ave, Hudsonville, 

Mondays from 23 April, 4th Night 14 May.  Course Administrator Jim 
Molenaar 
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happy birthday to you!
GRSPS Birthdays

April
Robert S. Hewlett		  April  7

Carol Jean Beard		  April  10

C.Blair Mohney		  April  10

Vicki S. Rehkopf		  April  13

William H. Kuhn		  April  16

Jennifer L. Webb		  April  19

Pete	Anast 			   April  25

Stanley G. Bieker		  April  26

Allan D. Veen			   April  26

Jim	 Molenaar			  April  27

Andrew G. Robel		  April  29

The Commander's Club

From Nov. COW to Nov. COW

Daniel and Joan Rightmire
David and Sallie Brinks

Doug and Christine Evans
Donald & Marsha Exelby
Gary & Patricia Harkins
Curt and Patty Campbell

thank you!

An honor Roll of Supporting Members
Representing a minimum gift of $50.00 per year
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DEADLINE for  
May Waterspout is:
Sun. April. 15, 2012

Submit photos from events, stories 
of travels, questions or anything you 
would like to see in the newsletter 
next time.

Submit photo as .jpg files at high-
est resolution. If you have question, 
please contact Kristin.

Send all information for 
the Waterspout to:

Birgit Molenaar
3274 Pinoak Ct. SE
Grand Rapids, MI 49546
H: 616-942-7100
E-mail is jimbirg@iserv.net 

Remember to 
Support 

Our Advertisers!

Need Wedding 
inivtations?

Kristin Huyck
KrissyT267@yahoo.com

Cell: 616.690.1665

Burgees are  
for sale - $20  
Contact Jim Molenaar for information 

either by e-mail jimbirg2@iserv.net or 

cell phone 616-813-4464.

Calendar of Events

Waterspout has  
earned the award!

U N I T E D   S T A T E S   P O W E R   S Q U A D R O N S
SAIL and POWER BOATING

GRAND RAPIDS
SAIL & POWER SQUADRON

Squadron Office: 1620 Olson St., N.E., Grand Rapids, MI 49503
Email:  grsps.mi@gmail.com

Website:   www.grsps.org

Call to General Meeting

Thursday, January 12, 2012
Arrive at 1830 (6:30 PM)

“Dinner & a Movie”
at Monterey Grille

9175 Cherry Valley, Caledonia, MI 49316

• “Almost a Perfect Day”, a short video about living with the 
environmental stressors common on a day of boating.  
Produced by the National Safe Boating Council in 2011

• Dinner from 6 menu items, including salad and dinner roll. A 
wide range of drinks is available, including full bar.  

• Individual Tabs – $10 to $20 per person plus any bar drinks

We hope you will be able to join us and enjoy this entertaining, 
highly educational and well produced video.  

– Call Curt Campbell at 616-891-3500 or email Curt at 
curtcampbell@chartermi.net to reserve your space.  Include your name, 

number attending and phone contact number.

Please make your reservations by:  
Monday, January 9, 2011.  
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